
May 5, 2000

Mr. Harold W. Keiser
Chief Nuclear Officer & President -

Nuclear Business Unit
Public Service Electric & Gas

Company
Post Office Box 236
Hancocks Bridge, NJ 08038

SUBJECT: HOPE CREEK GENERATING STATION, REVIEW OF LICENSEE’S
RESPONSE TO ACTION ITEMS ASSOCIATED WITH SECOND 10-YEAR
INTERVAL INSERVICE TESTING PROGRAM (TAC NO. MA8537)

Dear Mr. Keiser:

By letter dated December 22, 1997, Public Service Electric and Gas Company (PSE&G)
submitted the second 10-year interval inservice testing (IST) program for the Hope Creek
Generating Station for Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff review. The NRC staff,
with technical assistance from Brookhaven National Laboratory, evaluated the submittal and
identified 23 action items as discussed in a safety evaluation (SE) dated March 18, 1999. The
staff’s SE requested PSE&G to address the action items within 1 year from the date of the SE.
PSE&G provided a response to the action items in a letter dated March 16, 2000.

The NRC staff reviewed PSE&G’s response against the requirements of the 1989 Edition of
American Society of Mechanical Engineers Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code, Section XI,
Subsections IWP and IWV. The staff has determined that PSE&G’s responses to all of the
action items are acceptable. Please note, the adequacy of the IST program continues to be
subject to NRC inspection.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (301) 415-1420.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Richard B. Ennis, Project Manager, Section 2
Project Directorate I
Division of Licensing Project Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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